
Friday 11th November 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Goodbye Mrs Gomes 
 

This week Mrs Gomes is leaving our classrooms; she has been an amazing member 
of staff and a wonderful TA to lots of our children, providing Dean Field with 25 years 
of service! Luckily Mrs Gomes will still be around for breakfast and after school club, 
which the children were excited to hear in assembly this week when we said our    
goodbyes. I’m sure you will agree she will be missed by all 
of us and we wish her good luck for the future! 
 

Mrs Gomes left lots of yummy treats 
in our staffroom this week as a thank 
you and as a goodbye and she also 
wanted a special message passing 
onto all the Dean Field pupils and 
families, past and present: 

 
 “A huge thank you to the parents, children and staff both 
past and present for making the last 25 years so enjoyable. I 
wish you all the best for the future.” 

 

 
 

Congratulations Ms Stevenson! 
 
A huge congratulations to our newest member of 
Dean Field’s teaching team—Ms Stevenson! This 
week Ms Stevenson attended her graduation        
ceremony at Huddersfield University following the 
successful completion of her teaching degree before 
the summer holidays.  
 
What an achievement and celebration! 

 

Parents’ Evening  
 

It has been wonderful to have our parents and carers back into school for November’s 
parents’ evening. There was such a positive buzz around school all afternoon and into 
the evening and many positive comments heard from pupils, staff and families about 

how well children have settled into this academic year, making a great start!  
 

A big thank you to our Y6 school prefects who kept staff within time!  

 
 



Dean Field Community Primary School 
Christmas Calendar Dates 

 

 

Christmas raffle tickets will go on sale from Tuesday 15
th

 November. 
 

Please donate any unwanted gifts to the school office for the Christ-
mas tombola. No soft toys or books are needed.  

Thank you. 

Event Date 

Christmas Faye Monday 5
th
 December 

Christmas Hot Dog Day Thursday 1
st
 December 

Y1-Y6 End of Term Behaviour 
Treat 

Monday 12
th
 – Robin Hood   

Christmas Panto 

EYFS End of Term Behaviour 
Treat 

Tuesday 13th December 
(afternoon) - Boogie Babes 

Singing Around the Tree  
(parents invited) 

Lower School – Tuesday 13
th
   

December 9am 
Upper School – Monday 12

th
    

December 2.15pm 

Reindeer Run and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

Wednesday 14
th
 December 

Christmas Dinner Day Wednesday 14
th
 December 

EYFS Nativity 
(parents invited) 

Thursday 15
th
 December               

2-2:45pm 

Christmas Class Parties Friday 16
th
 December –             

non uniform party clothes 

Break up for half-term Friday 16
th
 at 1.10pm. 

No Friday clubs or Dean Field 
Den on this day 



Safeguarding 

 



Reception September 2023 Admission and Enrollment 
 

Please find below the information regarding primary admissions to enroll your child to 
Dean Field Reception class in September 2023.  

 
A guide has been sent out via Seesaw to help you in submitting your school             

application for your child to start with us in Reception September 2023. You can apply 
online from 18th November 2022 and the closing date is 15th January 2023.  

 
If you need computer access or support then let us know and you can apply on a     

device in school. Please note, from experience, you need to submit your application 
before the deadline 15th January 2023 to receive the best chance at getting a con-
firmed Dean Field place otherwise your child could be given a different school. Any 

problems or questions please get in touch. 
 

Admissions website: https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-
learning/schools/admissions/  

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/


Year 2 Nell Bank Residential 
 
On Thursday last week some of the children in year 2 were very excited to be going on 
our annual Family of Learning Trust residential. The residential was at Nell Bank in  
Ilkley and the children had a fantastic time. They got to meet and make friends with 
some of the children from Beech Hill as well as doing lots of activities like minibeast 
hunting, playing on the adventure playground and going on a moonlight walk. The   
children were very brave and well behaved at bedtime and had a super time sleeping 
away from home with their friends.  
 
The children that stayed at school were also fantastically behaved for the Year 2 
teaching assistants and they took part in fun activities relating to our new class story, 
which included going outside to forage for materials and making a nest for the owl   
babies. Well done Year 2! 
 



Year 4 Bikeability  
 

On Tuesday, Kenya class took part in their Level 1 Bikeability course. They learnt how 
to safety check their bike before riding and how to set off safely. They also learnt how 
to use the brakes and how to direct themselves when riding. All children had a    fan-
tastic day and they received a certificate for participating.  

 
 

Nursery Ogden Trip 
 
Nursery have enjoyed an autumnal walk at Ogden Reservoir this week. They were all 
very well behaved. We enjoyed collecting sticks, leaves and pinecones to use for 
crafts in class. We even fed the ducks!  



Halifax Society for the Blind will be hosting a Christmas Fair on Saturday November 
26

th
 from 10am to 12.30pm at the Maurice Jagger Centre, Halifax. 

There will be stalls including a cake stall, tombola, raffle and a stall selling products 
from our Sight Centre. 

Alongside this they are pleased to be joined by Black Cat Hampers, Knot Paper    
Scissors, Sulky Fox and YveJaye Crafts who will all be selling their lovely handmade 
Christmas gifts. 

Refreshments will be available, so pop along and join them! 

Remembrance Day Poppies  
 

Poppies, rulers, zip reflectors, wristbands, etc. are now on sale at the school office for 
Remembrance Day. Please give a donation of 20p or more to your class teaching    
assistant who will then purchase the item from the office with your 
child.  
 
Items will be sold on a first come first basis as we only have a small 
amount. 
 
Thank you. 



On Monday 14
th
 November, we are raising awareness for anti-bullying week by taking 

part in Odd Sock Day! Join us by coming to school in odd socks and we will celebrate 
how we are all unique individuals! 

 
Non-Uniform Day and Chocolate Tombola 2022 

 
Thursday 17th November 

 
Our annual chocolate tombola/non-uniform day is back on Thursday 17th November in 

preparation for our Christmas Fayre. 
 

Please bring any chocolate item for our chocolate tombola and in return come to 
school in non-uniform for the day! 

 
Any brand or size of chocolate is much appreciated but please do not send in products 

which contain nuts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Due to the upcoming cost of living crisis and taking on board parent feedback 

from last year, we have decided not to raise money or dress up for Children 
in Need 2022 which falls on Friday 18th November. Your child/ren will still learn 

about the importance of Children in Need in class and assembly. 



 

 



Reindeer Run & Christmas Jumper Day 2022 

The reindeer fun is back on Wednesday 14th December! Sponsor forms will be 
sent home shortly if you wish to take part in the fundraising.  

 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 14th November Odd sock day—anti-bullying week 

Wednesday 16th November Year 6 Cinema Trip 

Thursday 17th November Non-uniform Chocolate Tombola 

Friday 18th November Year 5 Cinema Trip 

  

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

Please note Christmas dinner will be on 
Wednesday 14th December. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 89% 

China 88.7% 

Australia 84.5% 

Poland 96.7% 

Kenya 93.3% 

Brazil 94% 

Ireland 98.3% 

Total 92% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to     
Poland class for coming second. I am seriously       
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this Year 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a  reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

 
KENYA 

Poland 82.9% 

Brazil 80.1% 

Kenya 91.8% 

Australia 83.3% 

Ireland 85.6% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/

